FEDERAL COMMUNICATIONS COMMISSION
445 TWELFTH STREET SW
WASHINGTON DC 20554

MEDIA BUREAU ENGINEER: CHARLES N. (NORM} MILLER
AUDIO DIVISION TELEPHONE: (202) 418-2767
APPLICATION STATUS: (202) 418-2730 FACSIMILE: {202) 418-1410
HOME PAGE: www.fcc.gov/mb/audio/ E-MAIL: charles.miller@fcc.gov

August 16, 2007

David Tillotson. Esq.

4606 Charleston Terrace, NW

Washington, DC 20007-1911

Re: WVEFM (FM), Kalamazoo, Michigan

Facility Identification Number : 20453
Fairfield Broadcasting Company
Special Temporary Authorization

Dear Counsel:

This is in reference to the request filed May 1, 2006, on behalf of Fairfield Broadcasting
Company, for special temporary authority (STA) to operate Station WVFM (formerly WQLR)
with geographic coordinates at variance from its license.

Our review indicates that Construction Permit BPH-20060412ABK, to correct the coordinates,
was granted on July 13, 2006, and that License BLH-20060725ANY, to cover the permit, was
granted on September 13, 2006. Thus, STA is no longer necessary.

Accordingly, the request for STA IS HEREBY DISMISSED. This action is taken pursuant to 47
CFR § 0.283.

Sincerely.

Charles N. Miller, Engineer
Audio Division
Media Bureau

cc: Fairfield Broadcasting Company



